
  

   

 

WATSON TOWNSHIP MEETING 

JANUARY 16, 2025 

 

The Watson Township Board of Supervisors held their monthly meeting on January 16, 2025, at 

7:00 pm at the Watson Township Municipal building, with James Seltzer, James Potter, and 

Richard Macklem present. 

 

Also present:  Wilbur Moore, Allen Green and Zoning Officer Brent Petrosky  

 

Chairman James Seltzer called the meeting to order, and Allen Green led the Pledge of 

Allegiance. 

 

Chairman Seltzer asked if there were any questions or comments on the December 19, 2024 

monthly meeting minutes, there being none, Supervisor Macklem made a motion to approve the 

minutes as presented; seconded by Chairman Seltzer, MCU. 

 

Chairman Seltzer asked if there were any questions or comments on the January 6, 2025 

Reorganization Meeting Minutes monthly meeting minutes, there being none, Chairman Seltzer 

made a motion to approve the minutes as presented; seconded by Supervisor Potter, MCU. 

 

The Board reviewed the Treasurers Report and Chairman Seltzer made a motion to approve the 

report as submitted; seconded by Supervisor Potter, MCU. 

 

Correspondence:  None. 
 

Roadmaster’s Report 

 

Roadmaster Rick Macklem provided the Roadmaster’s Report as follows: 

 

• Plowed roads and applied anti-skid after storms 

• Installed back-up camera on Ford F550 

• Replaced thermostat in garage 

• Met with Municipal Services Representative Greg Dibble on West Side Road to prepare 

bid packet for Dirt & Gravel Soil Nailing Project 

• Placed new decals with logo on township equipment 

 

Resident Michelle Moore updated the Supervisors on the water runoff problem that she 

discussed at the December 2024 township meeting. PennDOT Officials and Representative Joe 

Hamm met with her on site (at 5865 N. Rte. 44 Hwy.) and PennDOT now plans to fix the 

drainage issue as part of the current road project. 

 

Zoning Officer’s Report  
 

Zoning Officer Brent Petrosky reported that the Kissell Subdivision is currently on hold.  

 

 



  

   

 

EMC Report  
 

EMC Denny Buttorff was not present for the meeting. 
 

Old Business 
 

There was no old business presented for discussion 
 

New Business  
 

Land Development Fee Schedule 

 

The Supervisors reviewed the current Land Development Fee Schedule, and the Board tabled 

further discussion to the February meeting.  

 

Invoices 
 

Chairman Seltzer made a motion to approve the invoices as presented; seconded by Supervisor 

Potter, MCU. 
 

Public Comment 
 

Public comment was also entertained throughout the meeting.  
 

Adjournment 
 

Supervisor Macklem made a motion to adjourn the meeting; seconded by Chairman Seltzer, 

MCU.  
 

Chairman Seltzer adjourned the meeting at 8:15 pm.  

 

Respectfully submitted 

 

 Darlene S. Macklem 
 

Darlene S. Macklem, Secretary 


